Board of



County Commissioners

March 18, 2020

Mineral County is committed to continued governmental service while practicing prudent public health recommendations and supporting our staff and elected officials.

The Silver Thread Public Health District and Mineral County Emergency Management are our lead agencies for the COVID-19 Response. We are in close communication with our partners and constantly monitoring this public health situation. The latest information can be found at the Mineral County Emergency Manager website page, https://www.mineralcountycolorado/office-emergency-management-0

Effective at 8 am this morning, the Mineral County Commissioners, the Clerk, Treasurer, Assessor, Emergency Manager, administration and department heads support these actions:

- County meetings will be held on the Zoom application. Further details on how the public can access this will be provided as specific agendas are distributed.
- The Mineral County Courthouse is closed to the public until March 31. This decision will, however, be re-evaluated weekly between now and then. Our staff and elected officials will continue to work in this facility. Business can be done via telephone calls and by emails. Tax payments, car tag renewals, land use documents, etc., can be mailed to Mineral County at PO Box 70, Creede, CO 81130 or can be dropped in the silver box (ballot box) on the south side of the courthouse, under the flags. Tax payments can also be made online at https://www.colorado.gov/apps/payport/online/selectServiceType.jsf. Vehicle registrations can be renewed at https://mydmv.colorado.gov/.
- For more information for each office please call or email as follows:
 - ✓ Eryn Wintz, County Clerk, 719-658-2440, mineralcountyclerk@hotmail.com
 - ✓ Libby Lamb, County Assessor, 719-658-2669, mineralcountyassessor@hotmail.com
 - ✓ Patti Payne, County Treasurer, 719-658-2325, treasurer@mineralcountycolorado.com
 - ✓ Janelle Kukuk, County Administrator, 719-658-2360, countyadmin@mincocolo.com
 - ✓ Roger Duncan, Land Use Manager/Airport Manager, 719-658-2360 landuseoffice@mincocolo.com
 - ✓ Della Brown, Finance/HR, 719-658-2331, finance@mincocolo.com
 - ✓ Terry Wetherill, Emergency Manager, 719-658-2600, mincoemc@gmail.com
 - ✓ Sheriff's Office, 719-658-2600, jim.mineral628@gmail.com
- The Landfill will remain open. Hours are Monday, Thursday and Saturday, 10 am 4 pm.
- The Mining Museum/Community Center is Closed until further notice. For more information call the Museum at 719-658-0811.
- The Road and Bridge Department remains open and doing business as usual.
- The Mineral County Dental Clinic is not seeing patients currently and will re-assess the situation before April 10th. In the event of a dental emergency please call 719-658-0322.
- The Senior Lunch Program will resume Monday, March 23 with deliveries only.

Jesse Albright, BOCC Chair, Ramona Weber, BOCC Vice Chair, Scott Lamb, Commissioner